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School Spirit Week 
Student Council has designated next week, November 6 to 10 
as School Spirit Week!  Dress up days are as follows: 
 

Monday  Pajama Day 
Tuesday  Dress Alike Day 
Wednesday Occupation Day 
Thursday  Hunter/Camo Day 
Friday   Fancy Day (Suits and Skirts)  
  

Have fun dressing up and showing your school spirit!  Student 
Council will choose the “best-dressed” each day. 

SCAP Clubs 
Chess Club! 

Mr. Marissen is starting a chess club in November. If 
you are interested, please sign up at the grade 4/5/6 
classroom. The club will meet in the grade 4/5/6 room 
every Thursday during the 2nd nutrition break. We will 
be learning to play a game of kings and generals as 
well as challenging each other to epic duals.  Extra 
chess sets are  welcome. 
  

Drawing Club! 
Mr. Marissen is starting a drawing club in November. If 
you are interested, please sign up at the 4/5/6 class-
room. The club will meet at the 4/5/6 room every 
Tuesday during the 2nd nutrition break. We will be 
practicing our drawing skills and learning some new 
tricks from each other to improve our craft.  Bring your 
favourite drawing supplies. 

From Lifetouch 
Do you have questions about your school portraits?  Call toll 
free, 1-866-443-9652.  To book a studio retake, call 683-0922. 

 

SCAPPLE Pie Day   
This Saturday, November 4, at SCAP! 

 

PIE ORDERS ARE DUE TOMORROW, November 2!    
 

 Please finalize pie orders with your friends and family  
and return order forms to the school as soon as possible! 

  

EVERYONEôS HELP IS NEEDED THIS SATURDAY - there is a job for you! 
Come to the school armed with your apple peelers, rolling pins and paring knives. 

 Spaghetti will be provided for lunch!  Feel free to bring baking to share.   
We will start the day at 8:00 am - coffee will be on! 

Whatever time you can give would be much appreciated! 
 

This is a very productive, but fun event, so bring your friends and family - they are more than welcome! 
   (Parents must accompany children grade 7 and under.)   

 

High school students, this is a great opportunity to earn community hours!  
 

Child Care Provided! 
This year we are offering a babysitting service for those who want to help make pies.  

If you would like to use this service please call Sherri at 487-1470 or Katie at 271-0940.  
We are also looking for people who might be interested in helping with this for an hour or two.  

 

See you on Saturday! 

Every accomplishment starts with the decision to try.  
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Free Multi-Device MS Office for Students 
Exciting news!  Microsoft Office for Students and Educators can now be accessed 
entirely free of cost by RRDSB students and staff.  Go to:  https://www.microsoft.com/
en-ca/web/i-want-office/ and type your username@liveed.rrdsb.com account to sign 
up.  For students in grades 3 and under, or for assistance, please contact the IT de-
partment at 275-4995 for additional instructions.  Once logged in, you and your family 
can download the full Office functionality across PCs and Macs. 
 

Use the appropriate app store to download MS Office for your device and use your 
username@liveedu.rrdsb.com account to license it.  This offering frees RRDSB stu-
dents and their families to select the technology platform they want based solely on 
preference. 
 

Together, we are continuing to provide the tools that our students need to succeed. 
 

Darlene Madill, RRDSB Communications/Community Outreach Officer 

November Birthdays 
Celebrating birthdays in Novem-
ber are: Juliana, Cassie, Sean, 
Mrs. Kooistra, Blake and Elliana.  
Happy birthday to all of you! 

Classroom Connections 
 

The Other News – with Mr. M. 
Grade 1/2/3 – Social Studies & Drama:  In the grade 1-3 classroom we are starting a Social Studies unit on Our Changing Roles and 
Responsibilities.  This week we will be assigned a timeline of important events in our life. Material should go home with the students this 
week and the assignment should be done by next Friday (November 10). 
 

Grade 4/5/6:  The grade 4-6 class will have a spelling quiz this Friday. In Writing, we are focusing on keeping our writing organized. 
Students are encouraged to write events in a story, biography, recipe, or instructions in order while using a variety of transition words. 
 

We are working on our Social Studies unit on First Nations and Europeans in New France and Early Canada. This week we will be look-
ing at a map of Eastern Canada and take note of its characteristics, various First Nations Peoples in the area, and areas where the Eng-
lish and French settled. 
 

Grade 5/6 Math:  The grade 5/6 students will be having a math test next Thursday, November 9.  Our “Show What You Know” as-
signments will be due next Tuesday and a review of our unit on Whole Numbers will happen on Wednesday. Students should be practic-
ing their multiplication and division facts to help with this test. Our next unit will be on 2D and 3D Geometry. 

 

The Hines Catch-Up 
Grade 9/10 English:  Yesterday, I had the privilege of attending Petruchio ’s and Kate’s wedding.  It was a mock 
wedding for Petruchio and Kate from Taming of The Shrew, a Shakespeare play that the grade 9/10 class has been 
reading. It wasn’t a typical wedding. Normally, at a wedding, one expects the bride and groom to be willing partici-
pants in the ceremony. In this one, however, the groom slapped the minister, spoke for the bride, and didn ’t let her 
stay for the reception, which was a shame because the food was excellent! Thank you to Caydence, Shayna, Katri-
na and Mrs. Maraj for the excellent 3-layered wedding cake, cupcakes and cookies.  By Sam Martin 

Mom’s Pantry  
Over the next while we will be raising 
funds for the Student Council (high school 
trip, equipment, fun events etc.). Once 
again, we have chosen to fundraise with 
Momôs Pantry.  We are confident they 
can help us reach our fundraising goals 
as they have over 40 years experience in 
the food industry, high quality products, 
great customer service and 100% money 
back guarantee.  See the attached form. 

Dates to Remember 
Nov. 2  GEMS Begins, 7:00 pm at the Emo CRC 

Nov. 4  SCAPPLE Pie Day, 8:00 am at SCAP 

Nov. 9  CPA Board Meeting, 7:00 pm at SCAP 

Nov. 14 Elementary Progress Reports Sent Home 

Nov. 20 Secondary Progress Reports Distributed 

Nov. 22 School Council Meeting, 6:30 pm at SCAP 

Nov. 27 Professional Development Day - No School for Students 

Dec. 9  High School Christmas Banquet 
Dec. 19 SCAP Christmas Concert 

November 5 

The bride and her ñsisterò The ceremony The flower girl The groomsman and singers 

Staff Christmas Banquet 
If you are willing to help Caitlyn Friesen   
organize this year’s staff Christmas ban-
quet, please give her a call at 861-0243. 


